MI-1 4-K

Navy Member, SAB

Subject:

Notification to Civilian Agencies and Departments of Resumption of Security Advisory Board Activities

Enclosure:

MI-1

- 1. In order that the Security Advisory Board may resume its contacts with civilian agencies and departments as soon as possible after the delay of the past three months, a memorandum similar to the enclosure is deemed a matter of expediency.
- 2. The proposed MI-1 will be considered at the next meeting of the Security Advisory Board.

For the Security Advisory Board

Ruth Catlett Barton Secretary

UNCLASSIFIED

COPY NO.

MI-1

DATE

STATE-WAR-NAVY COORDINATING COMMITTEE SECURITY ADVISORY BOARD

Memorandum for Information No. 1

PERSONNEL AND LOCATION OF SECURITY ADVISORY BOARD

Note by the Secretary

- 1. Because of the lack of a Board Secretary since 1 July 1946, it has not been possible for the Security Advisory Board to handle many of the Security problems presented to it since that time. The treatment of some of these problems was deferred until such time as the services of a Secretary could be obtained; other problems were handled by the Security Officers of the interested department or agency as a matter of urgency.
- 2. The Security Advisory Board is now able to resume its services on security problems to nonmilitary federal departments and agencies.

 Initially, the Board will be occupied with matters which have been pending since I July 1946, but as soon as these problems can be solved, the Board will resume its study of declassification and its revision of security regulations. Any problems on security matters which have been held in agencies and departments of the federal government pending the resumption of activity of the Security Advisory Board can now be brought to the attention of the Secretary, Security Advisory Board, Room 2027, New War Department Building, Telephones: State 243, Navy 3157, and War 79707.

RUTH CATLETT BARTON Secretary